
Minnesota American Legion Baseball     
 
From: Timothy Engstrom, Baseball Secretary 
20 W. 12th St., Room 300-A 
St. Paul, MN 55155-2000 
Office: 651-291-1800 
Email: tengstrom@mnlegion.org 
 
CC: Commander Carl Moon, Adjutant Michael Maxa, Judge 
Advocate Gregory Colby, Baseball Director Randy Schaub, 
Baseball Vice Director Jeff Miller, Baseball Vice Director Brandon 
Raymo, Foundation Chairman Lloyd Ricker 
 
To: Bruce Barron, Michael Perry and the Minnesota Legion Prospects nonprofit 

You are currently using the registered trademarks of The American Legion name, The American 

Legion emblem, American Legion Baseball name and American Legion Baseball emblem on 

your website, your email marketing materials. The website example can be found here: 

mnlegionprospects.com 

This is unlawful. You have not received required permission from the Department of Minnesota 

or the National Headquarters for these uses. You are hereby required to cease and desist all 

uses. This includes any use of the term “Legion” in regard to youth baseball. 

Further, you are unauthorized to represent yourself as a registrar of our American Legion 

Baseball teams. Doing so could be viewed as deceit or trickery and, thus, an act of fraud. 

If you have not complied with this letter by Jan. 1, 2025, with the registered trademarks 

removed from your name and marketing materials, we will be forced to take further legal action. 

Regarding your request for minutes and financials, your request is denied. You may find our 

required financial disclosures publicly available at mnlegion.org. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Timothy Engstrom 

 


